
Village of Otisville 
Regular Meeting                             February 3, 2025 

Meeting was called to order by President Jeff Lutze at 6:59 p. m. in the Tom Bess, Jr., Council 

Chambers. 

PRESENT:  Jeff Lutze, President. Council Members present:  Vadice Burgett, Joel Glanton, Rick 
Ferguson, Jim Price, John Ray, and Sherry Hemingway. Bob Jennings, DPW, Kathy Martini, Clerk, and 
Matt Grovesteen, Police Chief.  
 
ABSENT:  N/A 
 
AUDIENCE:  N/A 
 
MOTION was made by John Ray and was supported by Vadice Burgett to accept the agenda as 
presented. 
CARRIED – MOTION 
 
MOTION was made by Rick Ferguson and was supported by Jim Price to accept the minutes as 
presented for January 21, 2025. 
CARRIED – MOTION  
 
MOTION was made by Sherry Hemingway and was supported by Vadice Burgett to pay all bills and 
draw warrants for same. 
ROLL CALL – CARRIED – MOTION  
 
Communication from Village Officials: 
Robert Jennings: 
Received a complaint that the Taco Bell and Dairy Delight/Taco Hut electronic signs are too bright 
while driving by in the evening.  Bobby drove by at night and observed that Taco Bell’s sign is located 
high; so it isn’t blinding while driving at night.  Dairy Delight/Taco Hut sign is low.  Bobby will speak to 
Steed regarding diming the Dairy Delight/Taco Hut sign. 
Dan and Bobby will meet on Thursday, February 6, 2025 regarding the WWTP with Genesee County, 
Drain Commission and Engineers.  
Genesee County paved the 2 holes on Mill Street. 
Bobby and Nate will be testing the man holes. Genesee County will be getting the bottles and 
delivering the samples to Genesee County Drain Commission on Beecher Road. 
 
Matthew Grovesteen:  N/A 
 
Kathy Martini: 
Steve Bouchier will be doing the Memorial Service on Monday, May 26, 2025.  He is requesting that 
the police and fire department be in attendance. 
The next Council meeting will be on Tuesday, February 18, 2025. 
 
Committee Reports: N/A 
 
 



 
Unfinished Business: 
Community Standards – N/A 
Wall of Fame – N/A 
WWTP – Ongoing 
 
New Business:  
The Public Hearing for CDBG 2025 -2027 / Sidewalks Griswold Park will be on February 18, 2025 @ 
7:00 p.m. 
 
Communications from Council Members: 
Rick Ferguson – There are 5 cars parked in the street on Main Street.  It is illegal to park on the street 
between 2 am and 6 am.  Bobby stated he spoke with the residents. 
 
MOTION was made by Vadice Burgett and was supported by Sherry Hemingway to adjourn  
at 7:26 p.m. 
 
 

_________________________________ 
Kathy Martini, Clerk 

Next Meeting Date: February 18, 2025 


